Center Township
Board of Supervisors
June 08, 2021
Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, June 08, 2021 at 7:00
p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. “Butch” Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice
Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Daniel and Jodie Stoneking,
Dave Brendel and Judy Rush.

Harry made a motion to approve the minutes of the May business meeting as read. Paul seconded and the motion
was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.
Dave Brendel stated that the traps for the spotted lantern fly have been placed at the park.

The renovation of the public water station is complete. Payment to reimburse SPWA is included in the bills to be
approved.

There are no new reports regarding the Magistrate’s hearing for the non-compliance of trash pick-up at 120
Second Street.

A public informational meeting will be held in mid-June for the proposed sewer line extension. Harry stated that
the meeting should be held at the fire hall to allow enough space.

Quotes for the municipal insurance package were received from three different companies/agents. Based on the
quotes Paul made a motion to renew the policy with EMC Ins. Co. but separating the worker’s comp. coverage

and putting it with Encova Insurance. Harry seconded and motion carried unanimously.

The Weight Limit Ordinance revision is pending an engineering study of Sawmill and Whiteman Roads as they
were not included in the first weight limit study.

Harry noted that the bids to install natural gas generators in three of the township buildings and the bids to replace
the bridge on Barton Hollow Road are to be opened and read at noon on July 13" prior to the meeting.

The $2,000 fine imposed on Approved Site Services for being on two unbonded township roads with overweight
equipment was paid.

The flex-base paving project has been completed on Hoy Hill Road, Stewart Run Road, Woods Road, Knight
Hollow Road.

Butch stated that the mowing of the township road banks is under way.
Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Harry and the meeting was adjourned at 7:16 p.m.
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